
For Anglian Water employees, partners and contractors

Safety Alerts should not be thought of as an incident investigation report.
They are issued to raise awareness of incidents that occur and to highlight 
the safe work practices required to avoid them being repeated.

What happened?

• On Monday 12 May, a team of 4 operatives were undertaking a 
pipe cleaning activity. 

• During this process, the pipe cleaning device (Pipe ‘PIG’) left the 
confines of the pipe whilst still under power. 

• At this point, the left hand of a general operative came into contact 
with the rotating arms of the pipe ‘PIG’. 

• The IP sustained a significant hand injury and was taken to hospital 
for surgery.

Safety alert

SPA Pipe Cleaning Incident

Moment by moment, choice by choice. 

Injuries can be prevented, have you stopped to think about your safety? 

Immediate actions

• All pipe cleaning operations using the pipe ‘PIG’ have temporarily 
ceased across SPA.

• Principal contractor and SPA SHEA advisors have been deployed to 
site to gather information and begin the investigation process.

Further actions 

• Pipe cleaning activities using the pipe ‘PIG’ are not to recommence until a full 
review of the operation has been undertaken and additional controls have been 
implemented to prevent contact with moving machinery that is not guarded.

• A review of RAMS and Permit documentation has been implemented.

• Please review all site activities that have the potential for contact with moving 
machinery to ensure suitable guarding / exclusion areas are in place. 

This incident took place on an AW site. This type of activity may not 
relate to your team, but it is a reminder why guarding is so important. SA: 000923 | Date: 22 May 2025
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